
September 14, 2023 

To: Peter and Marc Descoteaux 

Re: Notice of Eviction from Unauthorized Cabin at Pond Lake 

This is a Notice of Eviction with respect to the unauthorized cabin at Pond Lake, 
which is located within N’dakimenan. 

This eviction is being effected due to your failure to confirm that you are citizens of 
the Teme-Augama Anishnabai, as you were required to per our letter dated 
December 8, 2022. 

As you are aware, the Teme-Augama Anishnabai are the sole Indigenous nation and 
bearer of inherent rights within N’dakimenan. 
Accordingly, the exercise of an Indigenous right within N’dakimenan may only be 
undertaken by a recognised citizen of the Teme-Augama Anishnabai, our 
descendants, and those holders of valid Shipman letters. 

As you failed to reply to our letter dated December 8, 2022 confirming that you are 
citizens of the Teme-Augama Anishnabai, you have no Indigenous rights within 
N’dakimenan and no right to occupy the cabin. 

This Notice of Eviction will take effect on Thursday, September 14, 2023. 

Sincerely, 

Ogimaa Shelly Moore-Frappier 
Temagami First Nation 

Ogimaa Michael Paul 
Teme-Augama Anishnabai 

cc:  
Margaret Froh, Chief Captain of the Hunt 
Denis Lefebvre, Captain of the Hunt, Region 5 
Greg Rickford, Minister of Northern Development and Minister of Indigenous Affairs 
Graydon Smith, Minister of Natural Resources and Forestry 
Anthony Rota, Member of Parliament Nipissing/Timiskaming 
Vic Fideli, Member of Provincial Parliament Nipissing 
Jane Thomas, Senior Negotiator at Ontario Ministry of Indigenous Affairs 
Jeremy Morrison, Manager, Federal Negotiations 
Regional Chief Glen Hare, Chiefs of Ontario 
National Chief Joanna Bernard, Assembly of First Nations 


